BOARD OF APPEALS THURSDAY, OCTOBER  23, 2014 – 7PM BUFFALO CITY MUNICIPAL BUILDING
Meeting was called to order by Chair Jerilyn Baures.  Meeting held as noticed.
Board present: Ron Schutz, Donald Blank, Dan Jacquardt and Jane Walczak. Citizens present: Troy and Lisa Arneson.
Meeting to consider a variance request for 4’ on one side and 6’ on the other so the Arnesons, 19 E. 7th Street, can build a detached garage. All board members said they have viewed the property and looked at the plans. Neighbors were all sent letters. No responses from the letters. Arneson’s said they plan to build the garage to match where their current house and garage sit. Jacquardt asked if anyone felt the visability at the corner would be an issue. Bauers said she has driven the corner by the Arneson property and did not see a visability issue if the garage was approved as presented. She said the property across the alley from the Arneson’s currently sits near Herman Street about the same distance where the proposed garage would go. Walczak agreed that the visibility looked fine. 
Motion Walczak, second Blank to grant Troy and Lisa Arneson a 4’ variance to Herman Street and a 6’ variance to 7th Street as presented. All yes, motion carried.

Motion Walczak, second Blank to adjourn meeting.  All yes, meeting adjourned. 

Submitted for the Board of Appeals:

_________________________

Jenny Ehlenfeldt

Clerk/Treasurer

